TAME OF THE PARTY OF THE PARTY

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

January 19, 2018

Manuel Vicente, President Homeland Towers, LLC 9 Harmony Street, 2nd Floor Danbury, CT 06810

RE: **DOCKET NO. 452 -** Homeland Towers, LLC Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 250 Canaan Road, Salisbury, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Vicente:

At a public meeting of the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) held on January 18, 2018, the Council approved the transfer of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) for the above-referenced facility from Homeland Towers, LLC to InSite Towers Development, LLC (InSite). This approval of transfer is consistent with Connecticut General Statutes §16-50k(b) and conditioned on the consent of InSite to comply with all the terms, limitations, and conditions contained in said Certificate issued on March 5, 2015, and on the timely payment of apportioned assessment charges for the facility under Connecticut General Statutes § 16-50v(b)(2).

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Robert Stein Chairman

RS/MP/laf

